Valley  Striders
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 30 September 2014
1 Chair’s introduction: Bob opened the meeting welcoming 30 members to the AGM & listed the documents that had been handed out:
· Agenda

· Minutes of 2013 AGM
· Proposal to amend constitution
· Income & Expenditure sheet
2   Apologies: Stuart St John, Kathy & Ken Kaiser, Graham Ford, Patrick Barrett, Paul Fotherby, Sara Dyer, Steve Webb, Simon Vallance.
3   Minutes of last year’s meeting & matters arising

      No matters arising.
4    Proposal to amend Constitution

      BJ explained the proposed amendments which were agreed by the meeting. The new constitution is on the website.

5    Reports from officers 2013/14
Chair Bob Jackson discussed the increase in membership, mainly in the juniors & cycling sections. While appreciating all who help run VS, he thanked in particular: Richard Irving (juniors), John Wallace (race organiser), Paul White (treasurer), Tom Button (new membership sec). A women’s team in the Northern 6 stage road relays, & the men’s team success in the Leeds Country Way were BJ’s hilites of the year.
Treasurer: Paul White referred to the 2013/14 income & expenditure report & his comments are reproduced in full.
The Club’s financial position is very satisfactory.

· Surplus of £496.  

· £7,103 in the Bank, a healthy figure to deal with any contingencies. 

· Subs up by £548 to £6,924 including £190 paid in advance (£1,260 in advance last year). 
· An extra £420 was paid to England Athletics. The registration fee for individuals is increasing from £10 to £12 & for the Club from £75 to £100. This is likely to increase our costs by about £600 next year.  

· An extra £857, including £250 towards a new carpet & £80 for the Beer Festival, making a total of £2,672, was paid to Leos.  

· We have spent a bit more on Coaching Courses & Equipment at £766 but have received £365 from the Leeds Athletics Development Fund. 

· Leeds Country Way includes monies received for last year. £589 is outstanding to be received in 2014-2015.

· We have paid £270 entry fees for teams in the British Fell Relays to be held in October.

· The £215 paid towards the Harewood Trail Race will be reimbursed by Lineham Farm.

· £78 has been received in 2014-2015 for Hoodies purchase before the year end.

· Cycling includes Club registration fees paid to British Cycling and CTC of £146; £161 to be received from the sale of Tee Shirts and Jerseys stock; Cycle Maintenance Courses brought in £280, the Grand Prix £80 and Cycling Only Membership of £896; £560 is still to be spent from the Go Cycling Grant and the final part of the grant of £1,300 should be received shortly; £317 was spent on Membership Cards, a flag and a web domain name.

· We received a net contribution of £368 for organizing a PECO race.

The number of members has again increased significantly from 386 to 475. We now have 48 Cycling Only members & there were 100 paid up members registered with the Valley Striders Cycling Club at the year end. The number of Juniors has increased from 74 to 99.
All in all it is a very satisfactory set of Accounts.  Having done this job for the last 8 years I am planning to give up the role next year and hope that somebody will come forward so that we can have a smooth transition.  

Cycling: Andy Stoneman reported affiliation to British Cycling & to the Cyclists’ Touring Club; 3 loan bikes have been purchased with the Go Cycling grant; 126 cycling members today; 18 qualified ride leaders; well supported rides take place on Wed, Sat & Sun with different abilities catered for; hilites of year Majorca Spring training camp & coast to coast charity ride for Yorkshire Air Ambulance.
Triathlon Mike Furby, a newish member,introduced this new VS section & spoke of the community feel & good training he’s found at VS. He stressed triathlon is open to all; he has plans for affiliation to British Triathlon & to have organised swimming training.
Junior Section Richard Irvine reported about 100 jnrs including quality runners; training is in 3 groups & includes jumping & throwing; Mary Egan has qualified as a coaching assistant & a more competitive group is led by Graham Ford. RI enthused about many achievements including entering 9 in the WYCC in their 1st year in the league. Should the jnrs be entering track races? Do we need another training night? All, including snrs, are welcome at the jnr sessions to inspire & be inspired. 
Performance Awards BJ handed these out.

Women’s road/cross country/relays captain: Myra Jones thanked all the ladies for their support. Hilites were a full team at the Yorkshire Cross Country champs; 24th of 48 teams at the Northern CC champs; almost completing 2 teams at the LCW. Aims for coming season inc full team in the WYCC & Peco leagues. HW has stepped down as joint captain & is replaced by Hannah Corne.
Intermediates Holly Williams: training includes agility & efforts, is focussed & sociable; more training leaders are needed. HW listed many achievements from the section. In future a training plan will be displayed on the notice board in Old Leos.
Men’s road/cross country/relays captain: Gwil Thomas reported a good year, including 2nd team in the WYCC league, repeating wins in LCW & at the Peco league. Focus for 2014/15 will be the WYCC & Peco leagues & on entering teams in the road relay championships & the National CC. GT stressed the importance of training more together to develop team spirit, & noted the depth & quality of runners.
Beginners/improvers training Kathy Kaiser Tues Improvers group is very strong & Kathy thanked all helpers. For the Thurs group venues & routes are varied, this is an enthusiastic group but Kathy & Ken wish to step down as leaders on Thurs.. 
Sunday Training Tim Towler reported few people attending this weak area of the club: it should be open to all to do a long run. Structure is needed as to how to accommodate different paces safely, more leaders needed. To be discussed further by committee (action BJ).
5 Election of Committee & other Officers 2014/15
Paul White, treasurer, stood down & the position remains vacant. Kathy Kaiser stood down & is replaced by Hannah Corne. Mike Furby was elected, representing triathlon. A need for more representation of junior members was noted & would be welcomed by the committee.  All other committee members were unopposed on seeking re-election: the 2014/15 committee is as follows
· Chair: Bob Jackson

· Club Sec: Geoff Webster

· Treasurer: vacant
· Committee: Dan Fisher, Myra Jones,  Dan Murray, Gwil Thomas, John Wallace, Sylvia Watson (minutes), Holly Williams, Richard Irvine, Andy Stoneman , Simon Vallance, Alex Watson-Usher, Hannah Corne, Mike Furby. 
6 Any Other Business: 
· Thurs session needs promoting (action Alex UW)
· Hutch said the changing facilities are a disgrace & believes this deters runners from staying after training. For discussion at committee (action BJ)
The meeting closed at 2215h.
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